PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 21st September 2017
Present: 
Staff:  Angela Allenby, Dr Rajkumar, Dr George
Patients: Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Pamela Brown, Barbara Bolton, Alan Bell, Janice Cressey
Chairman Jean Ellerton opened the meeting and informed the PPG that very sadly Tessa Bradshaw had passed away since the last meeting. 
Apologies: Sue Lane, Janice Blanchard
Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.   

Matters Arising:

Surgery Lift 

Nic Dakin had visited the practice and spoke with Angela, Sue and Jean on 8th September 2017 following being contacted by Alan Bell.  Angela received a letter in response from the visit stating his concern about the unsatisfactory bidding for capital support and how the CCG had handled it.  He is going to write to the CCG for more information.  He was also interested in the new referral process at the hospital and its progress including clinic letters not reaching the surgery in a timely manner due to consultant letters now being typed in India and needing to be e-approved.   He passed his best wishes onto the PPG group and the practice. 

Alan suggested sending a letter to the CCG and copy in Nic Dakin from the PPG to ask what has happened to the financial support and why has it disappeared.  Action: Jean/Angela 
Alan has been told from Liane Langdon at the CCG that all funds were frozen as the CCG was in deficit.  Angela explained that the CCG was placed under formal directions by NHS England in August.  NHS England has appointed a Turnaround Director for the CCG; Emma Latimer, who remains Accountable Officer at NHS Hull CCG, will be taking up the new role from October to work with North Lincolnshire CCG and its partners within the local health system to understand the risks and issues, and implement different ways of working.
Dr George thought that the funds were from NHS England and that the practice forwarded their bid to the CCG for submission to NHS England.  

Practice Nurse – New practice nurse, Rebecca, has settled in well.

GP Recruitment – LMC are providing a support package to practices to help them recruit new GP’s.  The practice has expressed an interest in international recruitment of GP’s from five countries including Spain and Poland.  The PPG discussed the possibility of the practice becoming a training practice to try and recruit a new GP this way as some other teaching practices in the area have done.  Subsequently from the meeting Dr George said she would be open to the surgery becoming a training practice but she would need a further diploma for GP training which she may look into in the future. 

Embrace
Alan Bell attended the Embrace meeting for practice representatives a month ago chaired by Liane Langdon and Janice Keilty.  The main points from the meeting were:

· Funding for a seven day service for routine appointments.

· Moving services away from the hospital.

Unfortunately the meeting was taken over somewhat by two other PPG members and Alan felt he wouldn’t wish to attend in the future.

Jean Ellerton passes all the emails onto Angela who forwards them to all PPG members.  The next Health Matters Meetings is on 4th October 2017, 1pm-4pm if anyone would like to attend.
Patient Satisfaction Survey / FFT Comments
Angela circulated the FFT comments for the last quarter which were all really positive except for one regarding being unable to get through on the phone.  Angela explained that the surgery were looking into a new phone system hopefully at the start of next year which would be more modern and give the functionality for options to choose appointments, prescriptions, results etc.  Also there would be recorded messages with information and call recording.  This would hopefully help alleviate the issue with getting through on the right line for the surgery. 
Angela also showed the group the practice response to the survey comments which would be put up in the surgery for patients to browse through and also on the website.  The PPG were happy with this plan.

Any other business

· Alan Bell is now on the Board and is a trustee of Lindsey Lodge Hospice.
· Janice Cressey asked about being able to book appointments in a morning for the afternoon – Angela explained that this has been discussed in the practice previously and really wouldn’t be feasible as there would be no appointments left for the day by mid-morning.  There are 3 pre-bookable appointments per clinic but these soon get booked up and the practice always squeezes in children and elderly.

· Pamela Brown informed the group of the course at Scunthorpe UTC which trains lay-people who can then be attached to GP practices so that they can see people who just need someone to talk to and can discuss their problems which sounded very positive.

No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 14th December 2017 at 12.30pm 
(Please note change of date due to Christmas)
The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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